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Treated 36 women aged from 35 to 83 years with chronic 
wounds of the lower extremity in the period from 2014 

to 2018 years. Etiology of wounds: 19 mechanical injury, 8 
- animal bites; 2 - abscess; 3- chronic venous insufficiency; 
2 - bedsore; 1- skin cancer. Duration of wound existind 
from 1 month to 50 years. Combined treatment included 
antibacterial therapy, NPWT, gialuronic acid injection and 
application, skin grafting. We studied: clinical indicators of 
skin grafts healing and wound healing time, bacteriological 
examination of the wounds and the perfusion control with 
laser Doppler Flowmetry. In 27 patients there was 100% 
healing of skin grafts, in 6 - 75% engraftment, these patients 
after 10-12 days after the operation applied dressings with 
Ialuset - cream for 2-3 weeks, in 1 patient wound healed 

within 14 days after the course of VAC therapy without 
surgery, and 1 experienced severe pain during the negative 
pressure action that led to abandon the VAC therapy. Prior 
NPWT in most cases in wounds were found: Staphylococcus 
aureus (45%); Klebsiella (27%); Pseudomonas aeruginosa 
(18%); Proteus mirabilis (10%). During monitoring of tissue 
perfusion in   66% patients were increase of perfusion 
rate from 2 to 6 hours after vacuum therapy, in  34% - 
rates unchanged and even had a tendency to decrease. 
Observation for 12 months after discharge showed no 
recurrence. By using the combined method of treatment of 
chronic wounds achieved complete healing of the wound 
defect in all patients during the period from 2 to 6 weeks.
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